Friends of Wynyard Primary

Thank you

During the summer, we were lucky enough to receive a donation from Armstrong Consultancy Services [ACSL] Ltd, to purchase something sports related for our school. We are delighted to share that their donation was used to buy two sets of football bibs and 4 footballs, which will be enjoyed during PE lessons at school.

A huge thank you to Dave Armstrong for such a kind gesture.

Wynyard Primary Uni-Cycle Project

For those who may not know, last year we launched our Uni-Cycle Page on Facebook, with the aim to make it easy for parents to share good quality, pre-loved school uniform for free with one another. Our main focus for this was to be sustainable and reduce unnecessary waste.

If you haven't already joined our Facebook group, you can do so via the link below;

https://www.facebook.com/groups/588151186603114/

The group has been set up for Wynyard Primary parents and families only. There are a few simple joining questions but no personal data will be taken.

Year 5 and 6 Tag Rugby

This event has been postponed by the organiser due to the bad weather and will hopefully take place on Monday 7th October.

Class 8 Swimming

Class 8 will begin their block of swimming lessons tomorrow and these sessions will repeat every Tuesday for the following 13 weeks.

Year 6 Paris Residential 2025

The deposit payment and residential payment for the Year 6 Paris Trip are now available on ParentPay. The deposit payment of £75.00 is due by 18th October 2024. We have broken the residential payment into suggested instalments, as parents have found this useful in previous years. If you would prefer not to pay in line with these instalments, as long as the final payment is made by Thursday 22nd May 2025, you may pay as you wish.

Forest Schools

On Thursday, Year 2 will be taking part in an educational forest school lesson led by our forest school leader, Chris. Please ensure children wear suitable clothing and footwear for the weather and bring a waterproof coat. We also ask that any long hair is tied back for this session.

Communication with School

As we no longer use eSchools, the best way to contact your child's teacher is either by speaking to them at the classroom door, phoning the school office or emailing admin@wynyardprimary.org.uk. The office staff will direct your query to the correct member of staff, who will respond as soon as they are able.



Newsletter

Monday 30th September 2024

Stars of the Week

Our stars of the week for last week are:

Nursery: Elliot Class 1: Daisy Class 2: Archie
Class 3: River L Class 4: Maya Class 5: Ariana
Class 6: Emily Class 7: Emily Class 8: George
Class 9: Marnie Class 10: Rory Class 11: Harriet H
Class 12: Raahul Class 13: Olivia Class 14: Henry
Whole School Award: Grace R (Class 1)



Cross Country



Last Wednesday, some KS2 children had a brilliant morning at the Stockton Schools Cross Country Championships. We are so proud of all the children who took part! Well done everyone!

An extra-special well done to Seren, Bobby, George and Lucas who are through to the Tees Valley Schools Final, and Rory and Anna who are reserves. Good luck!

Harvest Celebrations

Over the next couple of weeks, we will be celebrating Harvest festival in school. As part of our celebrations, we have organised a collection for the local food bank. From Thursday this week, we will be collecting donations in support of Stockton and Billingham Food Bank's Harvest Appeal. Any donations would be gratefully received and attached to this newsletter is a list of items the food bank is in short supply of. Donations can be left in the boxes at the front of school from Thursday until Tuesday next week.





Children's Flu Vaccines

Intrahealth will be coming into school at the end of November to administer the nasal flu vaccines to children with permission.

Further details to follow.